NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

September 6, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, Bill Grafton, David Magee, David Osborne and Sean Sutton.

Conservation Agent: Abigail Hardy

Sean Sutton opened the meeting, as Acting Vice-Chair. 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to accept the agenda.

Second: Bill Grafton                                  In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None


PUBLIC HEARING

546 Mt. Blue Street / NCC# 27(11) / Shed                                                                                           RDA 

Applicant: Scott & Monika Brodsky / Representative: Brad Holmes, Environmental Consulting and Restoration.

Present: Brad Holmes and Scott Brodsky

Discussion: Brad Holmes presented a colored GPS version of the plan detailing the site and wetlands for Commission members. This is for the replacement of a garden shed within the outer buffer zone to the BVW. The shed is 90’ away from the wetlands. The existing shed outside the 100’ buffer zone will be removed. There is no impact to the wetlands. Abigail Hardy said that she reviewed the wetland flags and the wetland line and felt they were acceptable. 

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a negative determination for the RDA at 546 Mt. Blue Street. Second: Bob Woodill

             In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

61 Satuit Meadow Lane / NCC# 28(11) / Pave existing driveway                                                     RDA

Applicant: Anton Arapoff / Representative: N/A

Present: Anton Arapoff.

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said this is an existing gravel driveway that the applicant is proposing to pave. Abigail Hardy visited the site today and said that the added area is within the 50’ “no-build” zone. She doesn’t think that it is appropriate to pave in the 50’ no-build under an RDA.  She feels it is potentially possible to look at paving the existing portion that is out of the 50’. There is a large wetland area. David Magee said that we could issue a positive determination for the turnaround area that is proposed and a negative determination for the proposed paving of the existing driveway. 

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a split determination for the project at 61 Satuit Meadow Lane. A negative determination for paving a 12’ driveway in the existing driveway’s footprint and a positive determination for the proposed turnaround area, with the applicant submitting a NOI if he should so choose to move forward with that project.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

41 Arrowhead Drive / SE52-  ?   / 2 Additions & wheelchair ramps                                                NOI   

Applicant: Karim Rizkalla / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

Present: Paul Mirabito, Brad Holmes, Karim Rizkalla and Jim Kelliher

Discussion: Paul Mirabito said that the purpose of the project is to make improvements needed to accommodate one of the Rizkalla four children requiring the wheelchair ramp. Home was constructed in the mid-eighties predating the current wetland bylaw. Three resource areas are on the project. Two are regulated under the Wetlands Protection Act. 

Abigail Hardy visited the site last week. There are a few different series of flags. There has been some storm damage since Brad Holmes had flagged the wetland, and there was one tree ripped up close to the river. DEP has not issued a file number and this will have to be continued. She requests that the Commission members visit the site. 

Bob Molla – Abutter on Riverside – He has no opposition to the work proposed. His one concern is that there are three big lights on the deck that, at night, light up his bedroom.  He would prefer them to not use the lights. The owner has no problem obliging Mr. Molla’s request.

Motion: David Osborne moved to continue the hearing on 41 Arrowhead Drive to September 20, 2011. 

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

141 Longwater Drive / NCC# 30(11) / Parking Lot expansion & patio                              NOI (Bylaw) 

Applicant: John Cummings, Foxrock Properties / Representative: Ed Hutchison, Tetra Tech

Present: Rick Alfonso - Tepertech, John Cummings – Foxrock developer and Clifford Prentiss - Landscape plan.

Discussion: Green cards were submitted to the agent.

 Mr. Alfonso presented the redevelopment plan of an existing property. The existing building is 235k sq ft. with 718 parking spaces. There will be construction of a new 80k square foot, three-story building for South Shore Medical Center. They will add additional parking spaces – totaling slightly over 1100 spaces. 

There are two isolated wetlands. Both areas A & B are about ¼ acre in size. They’re proposing work within the buffer zones associated with the wetlands. They’d also like the Commission’s approval to begin construction of an Alzheimer’s daycare facility for a tenant – “Carewell”. They would like to begin while in the NOI process. 

Abigail Hardy visited the site. She looked at both the “A” & “B” series wetlands. Flags will need to be redone since many were removed with the storm. There was trash such as fill and landscaping waste in the wetlands and buffer zone. Mr. Alfonso said that they would re-flag, notifying her when it is being done. He will have a meeting with Ed Hutchison, who had flagged the wetlands, to review topography. 

Abigail Hardy would recommend a site visit for the Commission. David Osborne recommended a peer review of the new parking lot and the building before giving the go ahead for the tenant’s building. Abigail Hardy would like the Stormwater issue to be reviewed by an engineer making sure it’s in compliance with Stormwater Management Regulations.

The Chair asked for any comments from the audience. 

Phil Mort –owns shop next to the location and has concerns with flooding. Mr. Alfonso addressed Mr. Mort’s concerns.

The Chair mentioned that Abigail Hardy would be working with an engineer to determine positive or negative impact. David Osborne suggested that Mr. Mort write a short letter reiterating his concerns to the Commission and it will be addressed with the peer review. 

Lindsey Veneto – 231 High Street – parking lot and proximity to her land. How will this impact her property?  Mr. Alfonso addressed concerns. David Osborne repeated suggestion of sending letter to Commission. 

Dennis Bitner – 223 High Street. Wetland area A – he had a part in the pipe installation. Gave history. 

Bobbie Baslauskis – lives next door to Bitner –fought 10 years with state about drainage issues. She agreed that there is a huge water problem.  

Motion: David Osborne moved to continue the NOI, including a Stormwater peer review and to allow them to begin their daycare center patio work.

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

676 River Street / SE52-975 / Septic System Repair                                                                          OOC  

Applicant: Richard Golemme / Representative: Jack O’Leary, Merrill Associates

Signatures collected from Commission members.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to issue a boilerplate OOC with special conditions that include conservation markers and cleaning yard waste out of the wetlands.

Second: David Osborne


In Favor:  All except David Magee               Opposed:  None  

546 Mt. Blue Street / NCC# 27(11) / Shed                                                                                           DOA 

Applicant: Scott & Monika Brodsky / Representative: Brad Holmes, ECR

Signatures collected from all Commission members except David Magee. 

61 Satuit Meadow Lane / NCC# 28(11) / Pave existing driveway                                                     DOA

Applicant: Anton Arapoff / Representative: N/A

Signatures collected on both negative and positive determinations from Commission members. (2 signature pages)

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates

Pathways – Neither Sean Sutton nor David Magee had been able to attend the last meeting. No information to share. 

CPC Sub-Committee – David Osborne said that there was a field visit by someone from the EPA (name not available at this time), Alison Demong, David Osborne, a local town historian and Wes Osborne. They have their funding for this year. They should get about $500k from the State to defray the cost of buying the Coffey Hill property.

Cemetery Committee – Abigail Hardy said that the cemetery is getting permitted as an endangered species property. They are looking at giving the land to the Commission. They don’t want the town to hold its own conservation restriction. The Commission would hold the restriction. We may end up with an additional 20 acres on Wildcat. 

Open Space Committee – They are starting to get a list of people interested and will then come back to the Commission. Abigail Hardy will ask Deborah Hill. 

Agent Report – Chaos at town hall was discussed.

Wildcat – Abigail Hardy said that, regarding Wildcat, she received an email from Steve Ivas today saying that the restoration plantings will be going in. She explained that she and Art Allen should be there. Steve Ivas wrote back that it couldn’t happen. Jay Gallagher was called. He researched the situation and it has now been set for Friday.

Barrel Lane – There was an ORAD where they asked to clear up to the 100’.  She found that they asked for an extension to the ORAD and it was denied. Abigail Hardy will put a Cease and Desist order on the property.

Motion: David Osborne moved to allow the agent to act as she sees fit including issuing a Cease and Desist.

Second: Bob Woodill 

Hatch Lot Sign design

Abigail Hardy said that there is text in the folders regarding text with suggestions from the Historical Commission. Text was discussed.

Harrow Sign – Abigail Hardy said that Alison Demong would like the Harrow sign paid for by the Commission. David Osborne suggested that Alison Demong present a written request to the Commission.  

Data Sharing/Storage – Abigail Hardy and Marynel Halatsis explained about future access to information to the Commission members. Abigail Hardy will still distribute the agenda and the agenda with notes, but all pertinent documents will be put on the Keep and Share website. 

51 Turner’s Way – Conservation Restriction – Commission should read and suggest any changes. Members suggested having time to review the draft conservation restriction. Abigail Hardy will tell them that the Commission is reviewing the restriction and that feedback will be given at the next meeting. This document is on the Keep and Share website.  

Potential Land Acquisition – Abigail Hardy became aware of a property for sale at the corner of Mount Hope and Mount Blue – her idea would be to possibly use the road for parking and an area for a dock. David Osborne said that this is not a recreational pond and is quite shallow. Sean Sutton will visit the site and determine if it’s good for use as recreational area.

Highway Barn Appeal – Abigail Hardy said that the highway barn decision was appealed. Letter of appeal is in folders. DEP has issued a site walk, date and time. David Osborne has recused himself. Mr. Mauch is appealing on the grounds that he feels he is an abutter and wasn’t notified. 

Pathway OOC’s – David Osborne has recused himself. A letter of complaint was received from Mr. Mauch, since he is an abutter and was not notified. Pathways will handle since it’s their problem. Bob Galvin wanted Abigail Hardy to act as a buffer between the Commission and the homeowner. She was asked to write a letter apologizing for the oversight. 

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

New Violations: 
96 Stonybrook Lane
Abigail Hardy said that the homeowner never called back. She had originally put this on the agenda hoping the homeowner would be present for the discussion. 

*****************

South St. Block 54, Lot 37 

Present: Robert Gray - Wetland Scientist and Mr. Duquet- property owner.  

Discussion: Abigail Hardy received an anonymous call stating that there was work being done on the property. She met with Bob Gray (wetland scientist) and Mr. Duquet, the landowner. There is an existing cart path that goes through the wetlands. Machines used the path and there was minimal damage to existing vegetation. There were test pits done, some within the 100’ buffer. 

Robert Gray said that Mr. Duquet is planning on developing the property. He is in the process of putting together a NOI and needs the information gathered from the test pits to go ahead. It is now rescheduled for October. They received a letter asking for the area to be restored. They would like to include this in the NOI since the area to be restored will be disrupted in October. They will have the wetland line and the 50’, 75’, 100’ on a plan and they will survey on the plan the area that was disturbed. They are asking for an 8-week window to get the NOI in order.

Abigail Hardy explained that if further test pits are to be done, then an RDA needs to be filed. David Osborne can’t see doing anything without a plan. David Magee said that in the RDA they would like to have erosion controls installed. Wait to file the NOI to ask for the confirmation of the wetland lines. 

Robert Gray said that there is a Cease and Desist on the property. Abigail Hardy said that she would have a follow up letter to them that would clarify what is required.

David Osborne left the meeting at 11:08 pm. David Magee left the meeting at 11:20 pm. 
OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Abigail Hardy $173.74, Debra Kruk $300.00, W B Mason $185.93.
Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to accept the bills as read.

Second: Bill Grafton 
In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes: 7/5/11 – Abigail Hardy & Bill Grafton suggested changes to minutes. Changes noted.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to accept the 7/5/11 minutes as read.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 
In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 a.m.

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on October 18, 2011.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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